

April 28,2020

EMRA Meeting Minutes

remote mtg.

Attendance

Mark Armstrong, Neil Carlson, Scott Huber, Eric Russnak, Sean Hofmeister, Jon Bullee, Trevor Patrick, Steve O`Brien, Jeff Sanderson, Brian Worsdall, Owen El-Baba, Brian Lam, Rodrigo Naranjo, Jordy Bobouchie, Norbert Dworzynski.

ACTION ITEMS

- Highlighted in red.

Treasurer update.

- Medical data carriers paid for. Nothing else has happened since last meeting.

Airfence update

- Covers are done. The last thing to be done is to ship the 2 blocks to Calgary for modification. This depends on accessibility at the track due to snow drifts, which potentially are gone. Owen and Mark on it.

Rider directory

- Trevor to update.

Race school/upcoming season

- If the pandemic regulations force a cancelling of the May class, which it looks like it is, they might have to be done on trackdays. These dates will depend on covid 19 regulations. Brian Lam to reach out to class registrants, and create release on potential date.
- We are waiting on the rapidly changing pandemic regulations to determine the shape of the upcoming season.
- If the class is postponed to next year due to the pandemic, this years registrants will be prioritized.

Stratotech raceway

- The track is still in good shape. With some maint/cleanup the track could be used by the club for future events.
- Brian Worsdall talking with the owner.

Banquet

- Two venues. Yellowhead Casino, and Century Mile racetrack and Casino.
- Century Mile Casino has better accessibility for the southern club members, However the Yellowhead Casino is a beautiful venue.

- Yellowhead tentative booking Oct 17.
- Century Mile Casino tentative booking Oct 24th.
- A poll is on on the forum as to which venue is preferable and all members are urged to vote as soon as possible.

Set up class

- Was a success which is great considering it was a virtual class. Good feedback from participants.
- Thanks to Willy and Nadine Vass.

Covid 19

- Procedure for how to handle precautions at the track discussed. The safety of the volunteers and race participants is the top priority.
- We have almost finalized our Covid 19 procedure to be followed by all racers/ volunteers if/when we get the green light. This will be tailored to meet all regulations and safety precautions needed to allow us to race within the government mandates.
- There is potential for a class on PPE to be offered. More information to come.

Next meeting

- May 26. Zoom meeting.